
 

 31 January 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
 

On Tuesday Year Six went to a warehouse in Truro to learn about life 
skills. “We were split into three groups and we got to go around five 
different stations; GWR, Trading Standards, Fire Safety, Parking 
Enforcement and Tri-Services. My favourite was the Tri-Services because 
they taught us CPR. It was really sad when we had to come back to 
school because it was so much fun and very informative!” Thank you to 
Lola for the lovely report.  
 
We are delighted to announce that we have been accredited with our 
Healthy Schools Award. This award demonstrates the wide range of 
support we offer our children, parents and staff around Health and 
Wellbeing for the whole school community and it has been a pleasure to 
share this journey with parent groups as well as children and staff who 
have helped to make this happen. A special thank you goes to Mrs 
Morris who has worked relentlessly to make our school a better place 
and has coordinated all the workshops and groups that helped us to 
achieve our Healthy Schools Status. Thank you to everyone for your 
continued drive and support with this. 
 
On Monday our High-Five netball team played in the Truro League 
against Kea School and Archbishop Benson. The children have really 
improved their passing and worked together to create many shots on 
goal. We are already looking forward to the next games in the league. 
Well done High-Five netball team! 
 
This afternoon 39 children from Years 4, 5 and 6 took part in the Penair 
Cross Country Qualifier event. The children showed great team spirit 
and they all ran brilliantly despite the very muddy and slippery 
conditions. A number of our children have qualified to go through to the 
next round of competition. Congratulations to everyone who took part 
in this event – we are very proud of you all. Thank you to all the parents 
who supported with giving lifts to our children to and from the event 
and also for braving the weather to stay and cheer them on!  
 
Today the children in Years 3 and 4 were involved in an immersive 
theatre experience delivered by The Bone Ensemble GULP! The theme 
was ‘water and pollution’ and how we can work together to do our bit 
for the environment. We would like to say thank you to the PTCA and 
Carn to Cove for organising this for our children.  
 
I would like to say a huge thank you to you all for your cooperation with 
the parking this week – there has been a significant improvement and 
we are very grateful to everyone for their positive comments and 
support in ensuring the drop off and collection times are safe for our 
children.   
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend 
Best wishes 
Miss Lock 

School week commencing 27 January 2020 
 

92.4% - whole school attendance 
Attendance Congratulations: 
1st place is Year 5 with 97.4% 
2nd place is Year Foundation with 96.4% 
3rd place is Year 2 with 94.3% 

 
 

 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

PTCA Save the Dates! 
Friday 28 February – Night at the Races (adults 
only) 
Thursday 19 March – Spring Disco (EYFS/KS1 
followed by KS2) 
Saturday 13 June - Summer Fair  
 
More information will follow, but please put 
these dates in your diary!  

Save the Date! 
Friday 14 February – Wear something red for 
the Cornwall Air Ambulance Appeal  

Congratulations Devoran School!
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Thank you to our children, staff and parents who have supported us on this journey to create 
a Healthy School. We are incredibly proud of this and the positive impact it has on us all. As 
commented by the Healthy Schools Delivery Advisor: “this recognises the hard work and 
dedication that you and your team have demonstrated in supporting the wellbeing of your 
school community…This award is thoroughly well deserved and we are delighted with your 
success”.    

Congratulations to everyone involved! 
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FEBRUARY 

Monday 03  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 

Monday 10  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 

Tuesday 11  Green Power Car Club – Group 2 (2/3) 

Friday 14  Donation Day – Wear RED for The Cornwall Air Ambulance and bring in a £1 
donation. 
End of half term – pick up usual time 

Monday 17-Friday 20  Half Term Holidays 

Monday 24  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 

Friday 28  PTCA Race Night – details to follow 

MARCH 

Monday 02  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 

Tuesday 03  Green Power Car Club – Group 2 (3/3) 

Thursday 05  World Book Day – children to dress as a character from a novel or picture 
book (no comic book figures pls) 

Friday 06  Recorders Rule – recorder players only  

Monday 09-Friday 13  Sports Relief Week – details to follow 

Monday 09  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 

Monday 16  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 

Thursday 19  PTCA School Disco – details to follow 

Monday 23  Swimming – Years 2 & 4 
Rocksteady Easter Concert -14.00-15.00hrs 

Tuesday 24  Year 3 Camp Meeting – 14.30hrs 
Green Power Car Club – Group 3 (1/3) 

Friday 27  End of term – pick up 13.30hrs 

Monday 30 March to 
Monday 13 April 

 Easter Holidays 

APRIL 

Tuesday 14   Back to school 

Monday 20  Foundation Stage Swimming – details to follow 

Tuesday 21  Class Photos 
Year 5 Parents Camp Meeting – 14.30hrs 

Wednesday 22 –  
Friday 24 

 Year 3 Carnyorth Camp – details to follow 

Monday 27  Foundation Stage Swimming 

Tuesday 28  Green Power Car Club – Group 3 (2/3) 

MAY 

Friday 01  Class Photos 

Friday 08  May Bank Holiday – School Closed 

Monday 11  Foundation Stage Swimming 

Monday 11 –  
Thursday 14 

 Year 6 SATS Week 

Wednesday 13 –  
Friday 15 

 Year 5 Porthpean Camp 

Monday 18 – Friday 22   Year 6 Camp – TBC 
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Monday 18  Foundation Stage Swimming 

Tuesday 19  Year 4 Parents Camp Meeting – 14.30hrs –details to follow 
Green Power Car Club – Group 3 (3/3) 

Friday 22  . Sports Day – TBC 
. End of half term – pick up at normal time 

Monday 25 – Friday 29  Half Term Holidays 

JUNE 

Monday 01  Foundation Stage Swimming 

Monday 08  Foundation Stage Swimming 

Wednesday 10 –  
Friday 12 

 Year 4 Camp Kernow – details to follow 

Tuesday 23  Parent Consultations – 15.30-19.00hrs – details to follow 

Thursday 25  Parent Consultations – 15.30-19.00hrs – details to follow 

Tuesday 30  Year 6 Penair School Transition Day – details to follow 

JULY 

Wednesday 01  Year 6 Penair School Transition Day – details to follow 

Friday 17  End of term – pick up 13.30hrs 

Monday 20 –  
Thursday 24 

 INSET DAYS - No children in school 


